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APPOINTMENT OF EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

The board (the ‘‘Board’’) of directors (the ‘‘Directors’’) of DeTai New Energy Group
Limited (the ‘‘Company’’, together with its subsidiaries, the ‘‘Group’’) is pleased to
announce that Mr. Liu Shihao (‘‘Mr. Liu’’) has been appointed as an executive Director
with effect from 2 August 2021.

Mr. Liu, aged 26, obtained his master’s degree in Finance from City University of Hong
Kong and bachelor’s degree in mechatronic engineering from Chongqing University in the
People’s Republic of China (the ‘‘PRC’’). Mr. Liu is now the representatives of Cornerstone
Securities Limited, licensed corporation which carries out Type 1 (Dealing in securities),
Type 4 (Advising on securities) and Type 9 (Asset Management) regulated activities under
the Securities and Futures Ordinance (Chapter 571 of the Laws of Hong Kong) (the
‘‘SFO’’). Mr. Liu worked for Cornerstone Financial Holdings Limited (stock code: 8112), a
company listed on the GEM of The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the ‘‘Stock

Exchange’’), from July 2020 to November 2020, where his responsibilities included
investment analyzing and post investment projects supervising. Mr. Liu worked for PacRay
International Holdings Limited (stock code: 1010), a company listed on the Main Board of
the Stock Exchange, from July 2019 to July 2020, where his responsibilities included due
diligence and research of some potential investment projects. Mr. Liu has years of
experience in investment bank, fund and commercial bank in the PRC and has extensive
experience in the area of investment and management.

Mr. Liu is appointed by way of a letter of appointment with no fixed terms but will be
subject to retirement by rotation and re-election pursuant to the bye-laws of the Company.
He is entitled to receive a director’s fee of HK$20,000 per month from the Company which
is determined by the Board with reference to the prevailing market conditions, his duties and
responsibilities with the Company.

As at the date of this announcement, Mr. Liu does not have, and is not deemed to have, any
interest or short positions in any shares, underlying shares or debentures of the Company or
any of its associated corporations which is required to be disclosed under Part XV of the
SFO and does not have other relationship with any Directors, senior management,
substantial or controlling shareholders of the Company (within the meaning of the Rules
Governing the Listing of Securities on the Stock Exchange (the ‘‘Listing Rules’’)). Save as
disclosed above, Mr. Liu has not held any other directorship in the last three years preceding
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the date of this announcement in public companies the securities of which are listed on any
securities market in Hong Kong or overseas or other major appointments and professional
qualifications or any other position with the Company and other members of the Group.

Save as disclosed above, there is no other matter in connection with the appointment of Mr.
Liu that needs to be brought to the attention of the shareholders of the Company and there is
no other information that should be disclosed pursuant to Rules 13.51(2)(h) to (v) of the
Listing Rules.

The Board would like to take this opportunity to express its warmest welcome to Mr. Liu in
joining the Board.

By order of the Board
DeTai New Energy Group Limited

Eric Todd

Chairman and Executive Director

Hong Kong, 2 August 2021

As at the date of this announcement, the executive Directors are Mr. Eric Todd (Chairman)

and Mr. Liu Shihao; and the independent non-executive Directors are Mr. Chiu Wai On, Mr.

Man Kwok Leung and Mr. Sheung Kwong Cho.
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